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February 4, 2022 

SDS Exemption Letter 

To Whom It May Concern: 

This letter is in response to your request for a Safety Data Sheet (SDS) for products 
supplied to you by PETIQ. PETIQ is not required to supply SDSs for the products requested 
under the federal Occupational Safety and Health Act (OSHA), Hazard Communication Standard 
(HCS) (29 C.F.R. § 1910.1200). SDSs for drugs, cosmetics, consumer products or hazardous 
substances are not subject to the SDS or labeling requirements of OSHA’s Hazard 
Communication Standard.  

 Under the applicable federal OSHA Hazard Communication Standard, PETIQ is exempt 
from supplying SDSs for "drugs which are packaged by [PETIQ] for sale to consumers in a retail 
establishment." 29 C.F.R. § 1910.1200(b)(6)(vii). Pursuant to these regulations, drugs are 
defined under the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act as, "articles intended for use in the 
diagnosis, cure, mitigation, treatment, or prevention of disease in man or other animals." 21 
U.S.C. § 321(g)(1)(B).  

Based on this exemption under the federal OSHA Hazard Communication Standard, SDSs 
are not required for the product(s) requested. Product labels provide health cautions 
appropriate for the product in question and should be consulted for any concerns. If you have 
any questions regarding this issue, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Best Regards, 
PETIQ 
Regulatory Affairs Department 

Durvet Triple Wormer 


